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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. Section 40-15-208(2)(b)(IX), C.R.S., requires the Commission to submit a written report to the General Assembly on or before December 1 of each year.  This report must contain proposed benchmarks, proposed contributions to be collected through a rate element assessment by each telecommunications provider, and the proposed total amount of the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism (CHCSM) from which distributions are to be made for the following calendar year.  

2. Pursuant to Rule 2846(b)(IV) of the Rules Regulating Telecommunications Providers, Services, and Products, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-2, the Administrator of the CHCSM will calculate the Universal Service Charge quarterly.  Staff of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission (Staff) has prepared an interim budget for high cost support for calendar year 2016.  
3. On August 20, 2015, in Consolidated Proceeding Nos. 15M-0158T and 
14M-0947T, Qwest Corporation, doing business as CenturyLink, CenturyTel of Eagle, CenturyTel of Colorado, and El Paso County Telephone (collectively CenturyLink); 
Staff; Colorado Telecommunications Association, Inc. (CTA); and Northern Colorado Communications, LLC (NCC) jointly filed with the Commission a Stipulation and Settlement Agreement (Settlement) along with a Joint Motion to, among other things, approve the Settlement. The Settlement proposes HCSM support amounts to be paid to CenturyLink, CTA, NCC, and N.E. Colorado Cellular, Inc., doing business as Viaero Wireless for the four years 2015 through 2018. Commission hearings on this matter were held November 16 and 17, 2015. The final outcome of this proceeding will impact 2015 and future distributions.
4. Now being fully advised in the matter, and based upon an independent review, the Commission, acting as the CHCSM Administrator, finds that the Colorado Universal Service Charge shall remain at the current 2.6 percent for the foreseeable future pending resolution of current Commission proceedings impacting distributions  

5. The full 2015 CHCSM Legislative Report will be submitted to the General Assembly as soon as possible once current on-going Commission proceedings are concluded.
6. In the first quarter of 2016, the Commission should have sufficient accounting of end of 2015 contributions to issue a full 2015 CHCSM Legislative Report. 
7. Now being fully advised in the matter, we adopt the 2016 interim calendar year budget for the CHCSM. 

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Pursuant to Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-2846, the Commission, acting as the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism Administrator, has determined that the Colorado Universal Service Charge shall remain at 2.6 percent for the foreseeable future.

2. A full report will be submitted once current Commission Proceedings are concluded with a known distribution outcome, most likely by the end of the 1st quarter of 2016.
3. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
November 25, 2015.
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________________________________


GLENN A. VAAD
________________________________
                                        Commissioners

COMMISSIONER PAMELA J. PATTON ABSENT.



3

_1219490348.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












